C70 COMMUNICATION COUNCIL – October 20, 2021 CW (Clsd) - Report No. 47, Item 3

From: <u>Clerks@vaughan.ca</u>
To: <u>Adelina Bellisario</u>

Subject: FW: [External] We need your help!
Date: October-13-21 11:07:02 AM

From: Sandra Pasquini

Sent: Wednesday, October 13, 2021 6:19 AM

To: osanna.defrancesca@vaughan.ca; Maurizio Bevilacqua <Maurizio.Bevilacqua@vaughan.ca>; Mario Ferri <Mario.Ferri@vaughan.ca>; Gino Rosati <Gino.Rosati@vaughan.ca>; Linda Jackson <Linda.Jackson@vaughan.ca>; Marilyn lafrate <Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>; Tony Carella <Tony.Carella@vaughan.ca>; Sandra Yeung Racco <Sandra.Racco@vaughan.ca>; Alan Shefman <Alan.Shefman@vaughan.ca>; Clerks@vaughan.ca; info@westondownsra.ca

Subject: [External] We need your help!

Dear Mayor and Councillors,

Today I'm writing to ask for your help. I am a resident of Weston Downs and have lived here in Woodbridge for over 20 years. I have been informed that the Velmar Centre Property Limited (4101 Rutherford Road) development application will be discussed in a closed session council meeting today and that you will all decide whether to hire a lawyer and planners to fight this condominium development on behalf of residents at OLT.

As you know we, the community in Weston Downs, have come together to ensure our voices are heard, in opposition to the current 4101 Rutherford Rd. building plan. Today I am writing to ask you to uphold the commtiment you made to us during the May 18th 2021 council meeting. At that time you all agreed that if OLT led Mediation failed, the Council would reject the propossed development. I am asking you today to uphold your commitment and reject this development application of 7 stories and 139 units.

Please know there is an organized community in Weston Downs and across Woodbridge and I want to ensure that we are represented. I thank you in advance for hearing us and taking our concerns about our homes, our neighborhood and our community seriously.

Sincerely,

Sandra Pasquini Polo Cres Woodbridge, ON